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Ref. No. FFWPUI 2014-08 
To  : Regional Presidents, Cheon Il Guk Special Envoys, National Messiahs, National 
Leaders 
From  : FFWPU International Headquarters 
Date  : 1.7 by the Heavenly Calendar in the 2nd year of Cheon Il Guk (February 6, 2014)  
Re.    : Announcement of Leadership Changes 
 

May the blessings and love of the Heavenly Parent and True Parents be with all regions and 
mission nations. 

This is to announce some appointments and leadership changes.  
 
Rev. Kyeong-seuk Ryu has been appointed to the position of Cheon Il Guk special envoy to 

Korea and will be replacing Dr. Chang-shik Yang in that capacity.  
Rev. Chan-wook Yoon, who has been serving as the Cheon Il Guk special envoy to 

Moldova, has been reassigned to the position of Cheon Il Guk special envoy to Mongolia. He will 
replace Rev. Chang-woon Lee, who will also step down from his position as national leader of 
Mongolia. Rev. Yong-sik Jeon, the vice-national leader for Mongolia, will serve as the acting 
national leader of Mongolia.  

Rev. Jin-hwa Chung, the regional president of Northeast region, will assume the position 
of Cheon Il Guk special envoy to Moldova. 

 
We would like to thank Rev. Lee for his investment and services in Mongolia since 2011, 

especially, in his efforts to reboot the mission in Mongolia and re-establish the vertical tradition 
based on our Heavenly Parent and True Parents. We hope that Rev. Jeon continues these missionary 
efforts in Mongolia with Rev. Yoon, the new special envoy.  

 
These changes were effective as of 1.6 by the Heavenly Calendar (February 5, 2014). 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

F F W P U  I n t e r n a t i o n a l  H e a d q u a r t e r s 


